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“God is not a man, that he should lie” (Numbers 23:19). I have 
been standing on His promises and believing each day. His 
promises are yes and amen. This newsletter will be a little bit 
more informative.

Churches Update: Pastor Santosh and Saradha recently 
returned from Bigu after officiating a beautiful wedding 
celebration for Sita Thmai and Hari Adhakari. 

Sita and Hari have been in love for a year and a half and 
share a deep connection through their involvement in the 
same church. Both in their 30s, they celebrated their union in 
a heartfelt ceremony in Bigu, Dolakha. The local community 
honored their love with a joyful wedding reception filled with 
laughter, blessings, and cherished moments.

Witnessing people’s salvation, baptism, and wedding are 
beautiful events as the church family grows. We wish Sita and 
Hari a lifetime of happiness and joy as they embark on this 
beautiful journey together.

Pastor Bhim and Sirjana from Tarara continue to lead their 
local congregation. They remain actively involved in bringing 
and spreading the gospel in their local community through 
their local fellowships and network.

Sirjana recently completed her three-year 
education, a significant achievement for their 
family. As they navigate the challenges of raising 
their children, we ask you to join us in praying for 
Pastor Bhim and his family, supporting them as 
they work hard to provide a brighter future for 
their children. Your prayers and encouragement 
profoundly impact their lives and the community. 
Please pray for them as we continue to expand 
the work in eastern Nepal.  
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Mahima Children’s Home Update: One of our dedicated 
believers, Sapana Maharjan, recently visited Mahima 
Children’s Home. People have little, and it is good to see locals 
contribute and support our children. In an act of generosity, 
she contributed food supplies for a few days. This was so 
nice of her and brought joy to the children’s home. 

We are incredibly grateful for the support both near and 
far. Your contributions make a significant difference in the 
children’s lives. Please join us in praying for a new academic 
year for all our kids in three children’s homes.

School of Ministry Update: We’ve been having morning 
classes lately, and recently, Christoph paid us a visit and 
shared some valuable teachings. We’re always grateful to 
our friends who take the time to visit and help recruit our 
people. Thank you, Christoph!

We would appreciate your prayers and support for two 
important needs at our Northern mission base:

Solar System for Jiri Mission Base: The Jiri mission base 
needs a solar power system. It would be ideal if this system 
could also provide hot water. The estimated cost for the 
setup is around $850. Please consider praying for this need.

Hand Tractor for Field Work: The team has been digging 
and cultivating the field using traditional hand tools. To ease 
their work and improve efficiency, they hope to purchase a 
hand tractor, which costs about $550.

We ask that you pray about these needs and support us as 
you can. Thank you for being a part of this mission with us.

Please visit our website: www.compassionforasia.org
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WANT TO SUPPORT US? 
If you were donating online, please 

note this new giving portal URL: 
https://globeintl.org/members/sudip-cfa
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